
Hello all,

With the March 2018 AGM behind us we now have a new committee, who will endeavour to 
continue the good work of previous committees. 

Special thanks to outgoing committee members Alex Larkman and Wendy and Monty Gale for all 
their dedication and achievements over the past 4-5 years. Especially were the completion of the 
major works in 2016, including the refurbishment  of courts 5 and 6 from flexi-pave to synthetic 
grass, construction of the hit up wall, hot-shots courts and Coach's building. And thanks to John 
Long for continuing on as a committee member.

Now to Tennis, that's what we’re here for.

All the best to the six Junior Palmwoods teams competing in Saturday morning fixtures, and thanks 
to our coach, Neil Heyme for his supervision. Any adults wishing to play fixtures on Monday nights
in the next competition round contact Neil on 0407 058 211. 

Social Tennis continues as usual; mixed social afternoons on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 
afternoons, commencing from 3pm, all are welcome to come along. And the Wednesday Ladies 
morning social session now starts at 7.30am welcoming all ladies to come along for a hit.
All members past and present are always invited to come along and enjoy the last Saturday of the 
month BBQ during the social session.

Welcome to all our new members, adults and juniors alike. Court 4 is a great court to play on  
during this damp weather. Entry keys to the court can be hired at a cost of $20 per year by members.
Or hired at the swimming pool. Please remember to lock gates after court use. And don’t forget to 
make use of our beautiful facilities at night. What could be better than playing under the lights 
during cool evenings.

Regards from the 2018 committee

Robyn Combes      President    0401146451
Maurice Mahady   Treasurer
Jenny Drew            Secretary
Tiebby King
John Long
Neil Heyme            Coach

www.palmwoodstennis.com
palmwoods tennis@gmail.com
PO Box 548 Palmwoods 4555

Thanks to our supporters: Heritage Bank, Sunshine coast Council , Tennis Queensland
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